Booklet Code



SSI-E2

Time: 3 Hours

Marks: 100

INSTRUCTIONS TO THE CANDIDATE

(Read the Instructions carefully before Answering)

- 1. This is Question Paper cum Answer Booklet.
- 2. The Question Paper contains two parts viz. Part A and Part B.
- 3. Part A contains 50 multiple choice questions. Each question carries half mark with 25% negative marks for wrong answers. The candidate has to answer Part A in the OMR answer sheet which is provided separately. Part A should be completed during the first 45 min. and the corresponding Part A OMR to be returned to the invigilator.
- 4. Part B contains descriptive questions candidate has to answer the descriptive questions in the space provided in this booklet only.
- 5. No additional answer sheets shall be supplied to the candidates.
- 6. Use blue/black pen and write the answer legibly.
- 7. Electronic gadgets like Cell Phone, Pager, Calculator, Watches, Pen Drives, Hard Disks, Bluetooth and Mathematical/Log Tables are not permitted into the examination hall.
- 8. Rough Work should be done only in the space provided in the Question Paper cum Answer Booklet.
- 9. Return the Question Paper cum Answer Booklet to the Invigilator before leaving the examination hall. Failure to return the same is liable for criminal action.

This Question Booklet cum Answer Sheet consists of 25 Pages for 50+VI Questions + 2 Pages of Rough Work + 1 Title Page i.e. Total 28 Pages.



1-A

SSI-E2

5034009

1. Match the Idioms in Column A with their meanings in Column B:

A

- (a) move heaven and earth
- (i) failing to impress

(b) damp squib

(ii) talented person

(c) all in all

- (iii) considering everything
- (d) eat humble pie
- (iv) to admit that you are wrong
- (v) try very hard
- (a) (b) (c) (d)
- (1) (iv) (i) (ii) (iii)
- (2) (iv) (i) (v) (ii)
- (3) (iv) (iii) (i) (ii)
- (4) (v) (i) (iii) (iv)
- 2. Which one of the following gives the correct meaning of the expression, 'Don't push your luck!'?
 - (1) It's a matter of chance you have no control over it.
 - (2) We'll take whatever is available whether it's good or not.
 - (3) Don't try too hard to get what you want and risk losing what you have achieved.
 - (4) What someone wants to happen is unlikely to happen.
- 3. Match the following idioms in List A with their meanings in List B.

A

- (a) get round
- (i) to meet an unpleasant situation

B

- (b) in fits and starts
- (ii) strict
- (c) face the music
- (iii) irregularly
- (d) hard and fast
- (iv) persuade someone to do something
- (v) insincere
- (a) (b) (c) (d)
- (1) (iv) (i) (ii) (iii)
- (2) (iv) (i) (v) (ii)
- (3) (iv) (iii) (i) (ii)
- (4) (ii) (iii) (iv) (v)

4.	The	e words bow and bow in the following sentences are called							
	Box	w means to bend at the waist or the front part of a boat.							
	Box								
	(1)	Homonyms							
	(2)	Homographs							
	(3)	Homophones							
	(4)	Homonyms & Homophones							
5.	Picl	k the correct meaning of the underlined expression in the following sent	rence :						
	It's no use splitting hairs over the cause of the lapse.								
	(1)								
	, ,	combing through tangled hair (2) arguing about petty matters							
	(3)	trying to clean knots (4) raising major issues after the	event						
6.	Fill	in the blanks with the correct homophone:	5 -						
	Fair	* .							
	Bar	e - Bear							
		Write - right							
	Kno								
	(a)	I do not that other person except the attended the department today.	r is available in						
	(b)	The teacher was happy that the student was able to the	answer.						
	(c)	We enjoyed ourselves at the because there was such a goodies to eat.							
	(d)	Bhaskar was able to fight the with his hands	·						
	The	The correct answer is :							
	(1)	(a) - no, know; (b) - write, right; (c) - fare, fair; (d) - bare, bear							
	(2)								
	(3)	(a) - know, no; (b) - write, right; (c) - fair, fare; (d) - bear, bare							
	(4)	(a) - no, know; (b) - right, write; (c) - fare, fair; (d) - bear, bare							
7.	Whi	ch one of the following gives the correct meaning of the expression, "H	it the sack" ?						
•	(1)	Work better or leave (2) Slow down							
	(3)	Go to sleep (4) Good luck							



8.	'In the field of classical music, he still supreme'.								
	(1)	Reigns	(2)	Reins	(3)	Rains	(4)	Raigns	
9.		the correct mea					lowing se	entence :	
	The	manager, as us	sual, is	blowing his ow	n trump	et .			
	(1)	Very good at	musical	instruments					
	(2)	Sings very we	11						
	(3)	Praising himse	elf						
	(4)	Enjoys art and	d music	gran a	Trough !	ost 192° to ong	1	,	
10.	Fill	in the blank wit	th a suit	able alternative	e to mak	e it a meaning	gful sente	ence.	
	'Wo	uld you prefer	to have	an	seat or	a window se	at' ?		
	(1)	isle	(2)	ill	(3)	aisle	(4)	aile	
11.	Whi	ch one of the fo	ollowing	takes the pref	ix 'sub-	to form a ne	w word ?		
	(1)	scribe	(2)	geneous	(3)	diction	(4)	theism	
12.	Which of the following is synonymous with the word 'genteel' in the sentence 'He lived genteel poverty'?							ntence 'He lived in	
	(1)	Pretentious	(2)	Boorish	(3)	Callous	(4)	Rugged	
13.	A room where people can wait before entering a larger room, especially in an important public building is called								
	(1)	Antyroom	(2)	Anteroom	(3)	Antiroom	(4)	Antroom	
14.		Which of the following is the antonym of the underlined word in the sentence 'She showed increasing irritation at his attempt to <u>vindicate</u> her.'?							
	(1)	absolve	(2)	condone	(3)	convict	(4)	dismiss	
15.		ich of the follo			ne-word	substitute eq	uivalent	to the phrase 'That	
	(1)	Insatiable	(2)	Impeccable	(3)	Insoluble	(4)	Innocuous	



16.	Choose the correct option that conveys the same meaning of the underlined word in the following sentence:								
	Sag	gacity increases	with ag	ge.					
	(1)	sugar	(2)	admiration	(3)	wisdom	(4)	inanimate	
17.	Cho	oose the correct ak in the sentend	option ce giver	that is opposite below :	in mea	ning to the wor	d unde	erlined to fill in the	
	The	se spurious doc	uments	can never subs	titute t	ne c	nes.		
	(1)	fake	(2)	mysterious	(3)	genuine	(4)	fabricated	
18.	Cho	oose one-word s	ubstitut	e for the clause	given b	elow:	1. 1.		
	'A 1	person who enjo	ys high	quality food ar	nd drin	k' is called			
	(1)	pharmacist	(2)	influential	(3)	wild	(4)	epicure	
19.	Cho	Choose one-word substitute for the clause given below:							
	Con	cluding part of	a litera	ry work :			,		
	(1)	epitaph	(2)	epilogue	(3)	epicure	(4)	epidemic	
20.	Which of the following is the correct one-word substitute equivalent to the phrase 'study of the origin of words'?								
	(1)	Etymology	(2)	Semantics	(3)	Entomology	(4)	Lexicography	
21.	Fill	Fill in the blank with suitable preposition:							
	The	meeting will be	held_	2 P.N	1. and 4	4 P.M.			
	(1)	between	(2)	at	(3)	in	(4)	from	
22.	Choose the correct alternative of suitable prepositions to make them meaningful sentences.								
	(i)			e the				O	
	(ii) He recovered his illness quickly.								
	(iii)	We swam dee	p	the sea to	the co	ral beds.			
	(iv)	I want to impr	ove	my las	t exam	results.			
	(1)	(i) - of ; (ii) - fr	om ; (iii	i) - beneath ; (iv)	- on				
	(2)	(i) - from ; (ii) -	on ; (ii	ii) - beneath ; (iv) - of				
	(3)	(i) - beneath ; (ii) - on	; (iii) - of ; (iv) -	from				
	(4)	(i) - of ; (ii) - or	ı ; (iii) -	beneath; (iv) -	from				



(II)								
(I)								
(I)								
(1)								
- a") - T								
by								
a 13 43"								
fixed positions								
e, the								
ten								
concord ?								
Which of the following sentences is an ungrammatical one with reference to concord? (1) That ₹ 1,00,000 were an inheritance from my father.								

7-A

SSI-E2

30.	Which of the following statements has an error with concord?									
	(1)	The boy standing r	near the corner is a	hockey player.						
	(2)	Hundred kilogram	s is a lot a weight.							
	(3)	Playing cricket is co	ompulsory in our s	school.						
	(4)	Neither of the com	batants were able	to win a decisive victory.						
31.	Choose grammatically correct sentence from the options given below :									
	(1)	The ship was wrec	ked, and every ma	in, woman and child have drowned) .A.					
	(2)	The ship was wrec	ked, and every ma	in, woman and child are drowned.						
	(3)	The ship was wrec	ked, and every ma	n, woman and child is drowned.						
	(4)									
32.	Choose grammatically correct sentence from the options given below :									
	(1)	(1) My uncle and guardian want me to study medicine.								
	(2) My uncle and guardian wants me to study medicine.									
	(3)	(3) My uncle and guardian have wanted me to study medicine.								
	(4)	My uncle and guar	dian are wanting r	me to study medicine.						
33.	Fill i	n the blanks with ap	propriate verb form	ns in the following sentence:	.:15-28					
	Ι	already	Venkatesl	h before he came to Hyderabad.						
	(1)	have, met	(2)	had, met						
	(3)	am, meeting	(4)	has, met						
34.	Fill i	Fill in the blanks with suitable alternative to make it a meaningful sentence.								
	'Sam	was a wonderful gu	itarist. He	ever since he was a teenager.'						
	(1)	has been play	(2)	had been playing						
	(3)	had played	(4)	has played						
1 188191 1	EII IIZBEII									



35.	In the following question, there are six sentences marked S1, S6, P, Q, R, S. The positions of S1 and S6 are fixed. You are required to choose one of the four alternatives which would be the most logical sequence of the sentences in the paragraph :									
	S1: Most people tend to become anxious or nervous before doing something public.									
	(P)	The same approach is true for successful speakers.								
	(Q)	However, we must know that only those people who know how to transform their nervousness into excitement or enthusiasm become successful.								
	(R)	For instance, athletes are nervous before a big game. Politicians are nervous to stand in front of a huge gathering.								
	(S)	And actors also are nervous to face the camera and deliver the dialogues.								
	S6:	Hence, becoming nervous before a speech or presentation is natural, norm sometimes even desirable.	al and							
	(1)	RSQP (2) SRPQ (3) PQRS (4) QRSP								
36.	Which of the following sentences has the appropriate order of words to make it a meaningful sentence ?									
	(1)	They had to rush to get everything shipshape before the official opening.								
	(2)	They had to get to rush shipshape everything before the official opening.								
	(3)									
	(4)	Before they get to shipshape the official opening everything had to rush.								
37.	Rear	arrange the following words to form a meaningful sentence:	.7 %							
	(P)	attacked by locusts.								
	(Q)	crops in many parts								
	(R)	Since the earliest days of agriculture,								
	(S)	of the world have been								
	The	The proper sequence should be :								
	(1)	RSPQ (2) RQSP (3) PRQS (4) SRPQ								
38.	Ider	entify the part of the following sentence that has an error.								
30.	-0	ey would have been (A)/here by now (B)/if they caught (C)/the early train. (D)								
	The	(1)								
	The: (1)									

	01	100 0 1	V			narked S1, S				
	S1 and S6 are fixed. You are required to choose one of the four alternatives which would be the most logical sequence of the sentences in the paragraph:									
		S1: There was a family of pigeons which had made the top of a mosque its abode.								
	(P)	The head of the								
	(-)	church.		,			_			
	(Q)	A family goes together, and so they discussed this issue and planned another migration.								
	(R)	They settled do was being deco	rated t	his time, aga	ain for a fe	stival.				
	(S)	They were livin for a festival, the	ne pige	ons had to the	hink of rel	ocation.				
	S6:	This time aroun	nd they	migrated as	nd made tl	heir new abo	ode at the t	op of a tem	ıple.	
	(1)	PSQR	(2)	SQPR	(3)	QSPR	(4)	SPRQ		
40.	Mys	out which part elf and Gopalan day in Hyderaba	(A) /				which wi	ll be held o	n (C) /	
	(1)	(A)	(2)	(B)	(3)	(C)	(4)	(D)		
41.		tify the part of the improved (A)/I	nis IT s		s easily (C		(D)	(D)		
42.		l out which part				an error : uquet of gra	apes (C) / i		et (D).	
		mount watered ((17)		
	(1)		(2)	(B)		(C)	(4)	(D)		
43.	(1) Ider		(2) rearra	ngement of tology for cr	the follow	wing senten	ices to mak	ke it a mea	g'. The	
43.	(1) Ider para intro	(A) ntify the correct agraph on 'Dron oductory sentence ked for you. The 'Flying Far	rearra ne techn e No. 1	ngement of sology for creating (S1) and the designed to	the follow cop surveil e concludi	wing senten lance to brin	aces to making precision (S6)	ke it a mea to farming have alrea	g'. The dy beer	
43.	(1) Ider para intro	(A) ntify the correct agraph on 'Dron oductory sentence ked for you.	rearra ie techi e No. 1 mer' is	ngement of colory for colory for colory for color (S1) and the designed to and weed de	the follow rop surveil se concludi	wing senten lance to bring sentence major agricu	aces to making precision No. 6 (S6)	ke it a mean to farming have alreades faced by	g'. The dy beer farmer	
43.	Ider para intro mar S1:	(A) ntify the correct agraph on 'Droro ductory sentence ked for you. The 'Flying Far - pesticide trea Secondly, humproduce. Drones, prograthe exact positimely action.	rearra ne techn e No. 1 mer' is tment a nan wea mmed tion an	ngement of sology for creating (S1) and the designed to and weed deed detection with compud nature of	the follow cop surveil le concludi solve two etection. is ineffici ter vision a weeds an	wing senten lance to bring sentence major agriculant and properties algorithms and transmit is	nces to making precision No. 6 (S6) ultural issume to error	ke it a mean to farming have alreades faced by the sensors can to the farming to	g'. The dy been farmer o lowe n detect mer fo	
43.	(1) Ider para intro mar S1:	tify the correct agraph on 'Dron oductory sentence ked for you. The 'Flying Far - pesticide trea Secondly, hum produce. Drones, prograthe exact positimely action. To deliver pest avoiding wasta	rearra ne techn e No. 1 rmer' is tment a nan wee tion an ticides, age and	ngement of sology for creation (S1) and the designed to and weed deed detection with computed nature of the pre-program over use of	the follow rop surveil se concluding solve two etection. is ineffici- ter vision a weeds an immed drom	wing senten lance to bring sentence major agriculation and properties algorithms and transmit is es can targe	aces to making precision No. 6 (S6) ultural issume to error and infrared information to specific fa	ke it a mean to farming have alreades faced by r, leading the sensors can to the farmareas armareas ar	g'. The dy been farmer o lowe n detection for the detection of the detecti	
43.	(1) Ider para intro mar S1: (P) (Q)	tify the correct agraph on 'Droroductory sentence ked for you. The 'Flying Farance pesticide trea Secondly, humproduce. Drones, prograthe exact position timely action. To deliver pestavoiding wasta With rising laboration and the second wasta with replace human	rearra le techn le No. 1 rmer' is tment a man wee tion an licides, licides, licides and bour co	ngement of sology for creation (S1) and the designed to and weed deed detection with computed nature of pre-program over use of sts and shorention in de	the follow rop surveil. se concluding solve two etection. is ineffici- ter vision a weeds an immed drom pesticides rtage of lab livering pe	wing sentent lance to bring sentence major agriculant and properties algorithms and transmit is es can targe sour, drone esticide treat	aces to making precision No. 6 (S6) ultural issume to error and infrared information to specific fatechnology tment.	ke it a mean to farming have alreades faced by r, leading the discussion to the farming areas are is hypothe	farmer o lowe n detection decropsized to	
43.	(1) Ider para intro mar S1: (P) (Q)	tify the correct agraph on 'Droroductory sentence ked for you. The 'Flying Far - pesticide trea Secondly, humproduce. Drones, prograthe exact positimely action. To deliver pestavoiding wasta With rising lab	rearra le techn le No. 1 rmer' is tment a man wee tion an licides, licides, licides and bour co	ngement of sology for creation (S1) and the designed to and weed deed detection with computed nature of pre-program over use of sts and shorention in de	the follow rop surveil. se concluding solve two etection. is ineffici- ter vision a weeds an immed drom pesticides rtage of lab livering pe	wing sentent lance to bring sentence major agriculant and properties algorithms and transmit is es can targe sour, drone esticide treat	aces to making precision No. 6 (S6) ultural issume to error and infrared information to specific fatechnology tment.	ke it a mean to farming have alreades faced by r, leading the discussion to the farming areas are is hypothe	farmer o lowe n detection decropsized to	



- 44. In the following question, there are six sentences marked S1, S6, P, Q, R, S. The positions of S1 and S6 are fixed. You are required to choose one of the four alternatives which would be the most logical sequence of the sentences in the paragraph:
 - S1: 'The Weed' is a beautiful short story of a rustic girl.
 - (P) Simple, uneducated, and superstitious, she was married as the second wife of an 'old, short, loose-jawed man'.
 - (Q) Angoori believes it is 'the weed' given by a man that makes a girl fall in love, which is a sin.
 - (R) Angoori, the protagonist, is a typical Indian village girl, black, young, and beautiful.
 - (S) A victim of a patriarchal society and forced to marry by parental choice,
 - S6: At the end, she realizes that she herself is a victim of 'the weed', the natural inclination of a girl for the man she loves.
 - (1) PSQR
- (2) QSPR
- (3) RPSQ
- (4) SPQR

Read the following passage and answer the questions (from 45 to 48) given below:

There are some people who are born with a gift for early rising. I was born with a genius for lying in bed. I have always felt that people who rise early are slightly self-righteous. They can't help feeling a little scornful of us-sluggards. And we know it. Humility is the badge of all our tribes. We are not proud of lying in bed. We are ashamed and happy. The noblest sluggard of us all has stated our case for us. "No man practises so well as he writes", said Dr. Johnson "I have all my life been lying till noon; yet I tell all young men, and tell them with great sincerity, that nobody who does not rise early will ever do any good."

Of course we pay the penalty. We do not catch the early worm, When we turn out all the bargains have gone, and we are left only with odds and ends. From a practical point of view, we have no defence. We know that an early start is the secret of success. And if you have ever been on a walking or cycling tour you know that early rising is the key of the business. Start early and you are the master of your programme and your fate. Start late and you are the slave of the hours.

(A.G. Gardiner)

- 45. What did Dr. Johnson say about sluggards?
 - (1) Sluggards never practise so well as they write.
 - (2) Sluggards often wake up early.
 - (3) Sluggards are successful in business.
 - (4) Sluggards practise so well as they write.



46.	How do the late risers feel?								
	(1)	They are genius		(2)	Ashamed and happy				
	(3)	Proud of lying in bed		(4)	Harmless people in the society				
47.	Wha	at does the author think of th	ne peop	le w	ho rise early ?				
	Peo	ple who rise early are							
	(1)	born with silver spoon		(2)	gifted human beings				
	(3)	scornful sluggards		(4)	slightly self-righteous				
48.	. According to this passage, what is the		is the s	ecre	t of success ?	a religion to			
	(1)	Be good and do good		(2)	Sincerity and punctuality				
	(3)	Early start		(4)	Regular walking or cycling				
repo	rt bei beetl	ng bitten. Because of their a	attractio	on to	y the hundreds already there. So and need for fire, melanophia a	re often called			
49.	Whi	ch sentence best states the m	ain idea	a of	the story ?	(((((((((((((((((((
	(1)	Melanophia beetles are son	netimes	calle	ed "fire beetles."				
	(2)	2) One type of beetle can sense the presence of fire.							
	(3)	The melanophia beetle can sense a blaze 30 miles away.							
	(4)	The melanophia beetle larv	ae feed	on f	reshly burnt wood.				
50.	Which would be the best title for this story?								
	(1)	Six-Legged Firefighters		(2)	The Amazing Melanophia				
	(3)	First on the Scene		(4)	Fire Alarm				
				-					

